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INT. STUDENT HOUSE - NIGHT

Pools of deep blue light spill into a hallway as the camera 
tracks down, eery silence fills the house, with the muted 
voice of a TV presenter. Piles of washing up scatter the 
kitchen catching the moonlight outside.

We see a young student, TED, sat on the sofa zoned out as the 
tv flickers on and off. A strange inhuman sound appears to be 
coming from the hallway.

Ted notices the sound, awoken from his TV trance, nervously 
he gets off the sofa to investigate.

INT. HALLWAY - NIGHT

Ted approaches the front door where the scary sound seems to 
be coming from. Cautiously he approaches the door.

As he slowly leans in to see through the glass a zombie 
whacks up against it.

Ted is shocked and terrified as he begins to flee in the 
other direction only looking back to see three zombies piling 
in through the now opened front door.

TED
(Shouting out)

Freddd, Fredddd?!

INT. FRED’S BEDROOM - NIGHT

We see Fred fast asleep in bed with his teddy bear in hand. 
The bed looks warm and inviting.

INT. STAIRS - NIGHT

Ted darts around panicked and hurries up the stairs.

As Ted scrambles on all fours up the stairs, the zombies 
spill around the corner and begin to clamber up the stairs 
behind him.

TED
Fred!!

Ted hears no reply.

INT. FRED’S BEDROOM - NIGHT

Fred is still snuggled in bed, he stirs a little but snuggles
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his teddy and is back to sleep.

INT. UPSTAIRS CORRIDOR - NIGHT

Ted runs down the corridor followed by the zombies, he 
rattles Fred's bedroom door but it won't open.

The zombies close in as the door wont open. Ted is terrified.

They grab ted, throwing him backwards away from the door. Ted 
is left confused and terrified. The zombies burst through the 
door into Fred's bedroom.

Ted's eyes open wide in panic of what is about to happen to 
his friend.

INT. FRED'S BEDROOM - NIGHT

FRED is fast asleep like an angel cosied up in his puffy 
duvet and premium linen. A cosy night light on the bedside 
table contrast's the moonlight spilling around his curtains.

As the zombies burst into the room they are gleeful at the 
sight that greets them. One of them makes quick work to grab 
sleeping Fred's ankles. The zombie pulls Fred and the duvet 
off the end of the bed revealing a glowing DREAMS MATTRESS.

The zombies bundle on in succession forming a jenga pile of 
bodies and letting out loud sighs of relief. Heavy snoring 
instantly follows.

                                               FADE TO BLACK. 

THE DREAMS LOGO SWISHES ONTO THE SCREEN.

"Don't be the stuff of nightmares, be the stuff of dreams."

We see the zombies snuggled in bed together.

The end.


